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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

þ----------------------------»
IN THE MATTER OF:            :
                             :
Prospect Dining, LLC         :
t/a George                   : Protest
3251 Prospect Street, NW     : Hearing
Retailer CR - ANC-2E         : (Status)
License No. 78058            :
Case #13-PRO-00100           :
                             :
(Renewal Application)        :
þ----------------------------¼

               September 11, 2013

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control
Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control
Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th
Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C.
20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller,

presiding.

PRESENT:
RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson
NICK ALBERTI, Member

DONALD BROOKS, Member 
HERMAN JONES, Member
MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                      (9:35 a.m.)

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Good morning,

4 everyone.  I would like to welcome you to the

5 regular scheduled meeting of the District of

6 Columbia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board. 

7 Today is September 11, 2013.

8             My name is Ruthanne Miller.  I'm

9 the Chairperson.  Joining me today to my far

10 right is Mr. Donald Brooks.  To my immediate

11 right is Mr. Nick Alberti.  To my far left is

12 Mr. Herman Jones and to my immediate left is

13 Mr. Mike Silverstein.  The Board has five

14 Members in attendance for the conduct of

15 business today, with three constituting a

16 quorum.

17             Copies of today's hearing calendar

18 and agenda are available at the receptionist

19 desk.  Please be aware that these proceedings

20 are being recorded by a court reporter. 

21 Accordingly, we must ask you to refrain from

22 any disruptive noises or actions in the
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1 hearing room.

2             If you have any electronic

3 devices, pagers or cell phones, please, make

4 certain they are turned off to avoid any

5 disruption of the proceedings.

6             When I call your case, please,

7 come forward and take a seat at the table. 

8 You will note that there is a piece of paper

9 on each table for you to sign in.  This is to

10 ensure the correct spelling of your name for

11 the record.  

12             The Open Meetings Act requires

13 that the public hearing on each case be open

14 to the public.  The Board may, consistent with

15 ^U 405(b) of the Open Meetings Act, enter a

16 closed meeting during or after the public

17 hearing on a case to consult with an attorney

18 to obtain legal advice, discuss settlement

19 agreements or deliberate upon a decision in an

20 adjudication proceeding.

21             Okay.  Those are my general words

22 and we can now turn to today's specific
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1 calendar items.

2             And the first case on the --

3             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Madam Chair?

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes?  Do you

5 want to pause before?  Here we go.

6             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  12 years ago

7 at this moment a horrific act occurred in

8 America.  A plane was taken into the Pentagon

9 at this moment 12 years ago.  I ask that we

10 join with others in the Washington area, the

11 Federal Government and the Local Government in

12 taking a moment of silence in memory of those

13 who died on September 11, 2001.

14             May their memory be for a

15 blessing.  Thank you, Madam Chair.

16             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Thank you,

17 Mr. Silverstein.  Okay.

18             We can now go forward with our

19 regular calendar and I will call Case No. 13-

20 PRO-00100, George, 3251 Prospect Street, N.W.,

21 License No. 78058, in ANC-2E.  Are the parties

22 here on that case?
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1             Good morning.  Come take a seat at

2 the table.  Are we missing some parties on

3 this case?

4             MS. CRUSE:  The applicant.

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  The

6 applicant.  Okay.  Well, what I would like to

7 do then, if you don't mind, is maybe pass this

8 case and come back to it.  If they, you know,

9 appear shortly.

10             MS. CRUSE:  May I ask how long we

11 are supposed to wait for them?

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  We

13 have several cases called for 9:30.  And it's

14 our course of action to give a party some time

15 in the morning to appear.  Now, are you in a

16 hurry?  Do you have a time constraint?  I

17 mean, normally I'm talking about 15 minutes or

18 so.  I'm talking about 15 minutes or so.

19             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.  That's fine.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay. 

21 Because these are all scheduled for 9:30, so

22 we'll just put another one ahead.
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1             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.  

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  And if you

3 can signal to me that everyone is here, we can

4 then slip you in.

5             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.  

6             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

7             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.  

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Thank you.

9             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.

10             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do you want

11 to identify yourselves for the record though

12 that you were here at 9:39?

13             MS. CRUSE:  I'm Karen Tammany

14 Cruse.  I'm representing the Citizens

15 Association of Georgetown and ANC-2E.

16             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

17             MR. EMES:  I'm Edward L. Emes, Jr. 

18 I'm an abutting neighbor and a group of five.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  So we

20 will get back to you.  Thank you.

21             (Whereupon, at 9:39 a.m. a recess

22 until 9:53 a.m.)



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 7

1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  We

2 have gone through all of the Protest Status

3 Hearings and I indicated that I would get back

4 to the first case after we had gone through

5 all of the Protest Hearings that were

6 scheduled for 9:30.

7             So I'm going to recall that case

8 now for whoever is here to, please, come

9 forward, that is Case No. 13-PRO-00100,

10 George, located at 3251 Prospect Street, N.W.,

11 License No. 78058, in ANC-2E.

12             Okay.  So would you introduce

13 yourself for the record again?

14             MS. CRUSE:  Good morning.  I'm

15 Karen Tammany Cruse.  I represent the Citizens

16 Association of Georgetown and ANC-2E.  And I

17 have letters of authorization.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  You've got

19 authorization from the association?

20             MS. CRUSE:  From the association

21 and ANC-2E.

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Oh, you
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1 represent ANC-2E as well?

2             MS. CRUSE:  Yes.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Okay. 

4 And do we have representatives from the group

5 of five here?

6             MR. EMES:  I'm Edward L. Emes, Jr.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I'm sorry,

8 sir, could --

9             MR. EMES:  I'm an abutting

10 neighbor.

11             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  -- you speak

12 up?  I didn't hear that.

13             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Mr. Emes.

14             MR. EMES:  Edward L. Emes, Jr., an

15 abutting neighbor and a group of five.  And I

16 have a letter of authorization.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  You have a

18 letter of authorization from whom?

19             MR. EMES:  The other protestants.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  The other

21 protestants?

22             MR. EMES:  Yes.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Who are?  Why

2 don't you read them off?

3             MR. EMES:  Virginia Radley Emes,

4 my daughter; Elizabeth Dalton Emes, my wife;

5 William G. Gould, a tenant of 25 years; and

6 Rosalinda Rivera, who works for us.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Now, who is

8 at -- according to my notes at the Roll Call,

9 those four individuals were not there and were

10 told that they needed to appear at the Status

11 Hearing.  Is that correct, according to your

12 knowledge?

13             MR. EMES:  I'm sorry?

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  According to

15 my notes that are before me, that those four

16 individuals whose names you just read did not

17 appear at the Roll Call and were told that

18 they needed to appear at the Status Hearing.

19             MR. EMES:  Then I received a

20 letter that said that I could bring a written

21 statement authorized by other people dated

22 August 1st from the DCRA.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Whose -- 

2             MR. EMES:  See ABRA.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Who sent that

4 letter?

5             MR. EMES:  Tesha Anderson, Office

6 of Adjudication.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Do you

8 want to give that to Ms. Walker, please?  The

9 rule is that you are a party of five.  Your

10 party of five has to produce five individuals

11 by the time of the Status Hearing.  If they

12 haven't -- in person.  If they haven't

13 produced them in person to show that they are

14 participating in the case, then the protest is

15 subject to dismissal.

16             And the letter which talks about

17 your being able to represent them, if they

18 authorize you to do so, is after they would

19 have appeared and the party having been

20 granted standing.

21             MR. EMES:  How am I, as a

22 neighbor, 50 years --



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 11

1             MS. CRUSE:  Abutting neighbor.

2             MR. EMES:  Abutting neighbor and

3 totally affected by this.

4             MS. CRUSE:  We understand that an

5 abutting neighbor can -- does not have to be

6 part of a group and four of those individuals

7 are abutting neighbors.

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  What

9 is going to happen, sir, is, okay, you filed

10 as part of a group of five, according to our

11 records in this case.

12             MR. EMES:  And on behalf, too.

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I understand

14 that.  You didn't file, according to our

15 records, here as an abutting neighbor, but

16 rather as a group of five.  A specific rule

17 applies to a group of five.

18             MR. EMES:  Anyway --

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  So --

20             MR. EMES:  Ma'am, if I file as an

21 abutting neighbor and I've been there 50

22 years, I'm an abutting neighbor.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  So I

2 just want to --

3             MR. EMES:  I want to put that in

4 there.  And you are saying that I am now --

5             MEMBER ALBERTI:  No.

6             MR. EMES:  -- dismissed from this,

7 when I'm doing --

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  It's okay.

9             MR. EMES:  -- this for -- I was

10 there at the inception of this organization

11 that is there, the predecessor.

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I hear what

13 you're saying.  Let me just tell --

14             MR. EMES:  I can see if you want

15 to put the other people out, but are you going

16 to throw out -- I'm 84 years-old.  I can

17 hardly get down here and I'm disabled.  And I

18 just think I was just sent all over the

19 District to have another thing for all these

20 officers.  I'm worn out.  I don't look it, but

21 I am worn out.

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  
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1             MS. JOHNSON:  The applicant is not

2 here.

3             MR. EMES:  That's the point.

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

5             MR. EMES:  They told us to --

6 everything.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

8             MR. EMES:  So they were to notify

9 me.

10             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I understand. 

11 I understand.  So what happens is usually I

12 would say please don't call out.  However, we

13 would eventually notice that the applicant is

14 not here either and there are rules that

15 apply.  And there is the rules that allow you

16 to raise your arguments before us.  Okay.  And

17 I'm just going to tell you.

18             Basically, what is going to happen

19 is we are going to, this Board is going to --

20 I'm going to move and the Board will vote on

21 whether or not to dismiss you, the group of

22 five from the case, and also to dismiss the
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1 application, because the applicant is not

2 here.

3             Okay.  Then what happens is you

4 have an opportunity to follow-up in writing

5 with a Motion for Reinstatement.  And we will

6 consider your views then that you are really

7 an abutting neighbor at that point.  Which is

8 a different status than a group of five. 

9 Okay.

10             Mr. Jones, do you have any

11 concerns?

12             MEMBER JONES:  I'm okay with what

13 you are proposing as a proposed motion, but I

14 just want to know if there is something that

15 we are going to be discussing later, because

16 there was a side bar that was taking place. 

17 I wasn't clear.  There is an issue that I have

18 a concern with and I don't necessarily think

19 it's appropriate to discuss it on the dias.

20             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Yep.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  I

22 really didn't discuss anything side bar
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1 except --

2             MEMBER JONES:  There was a side

3 bar discussion.

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes.  I'm

5 just saying --

6             MEMBER JONES:  I just want to make

7 sure it's clear, are we going to -- this is my

8 simple question.

9             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

10             MEMBER JONES:  Are we going to

11 talk about this off the dias later or is this

12 the conclusion of our discussions regarding

13 this matter?

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  We are

15 going to vote, as we usually do, on a Motion

16 to Dismiss parties for not appearing at the

17 Status Hearing right now, unless someone has

18 a reason not to.  But what is always the case

19 after a party is dismissed, they have an

20 opportunity to file a request for

21 reinstatement.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Not to cut you off,
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1 I understand all of that.  I just want to

2 know, there is an issue that I have that I do

3 not believe is appropriate to discuss at the

4 dias.  I don't have any issue with your

5 proposed proposal for a motion.

6             I just want to know is there going

7 to be an opportunity to discuss this further

8 away from the dias with legal counsel?

9             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  I'm

10 not aware of whatever issue you have, so

11 nothing else is going to be discussed, other

12 than the motions pursuant to 1603.3 to dismiss

13 for failure to appear.

14             However, if we receive a Motion to

15 Reinstatement, then that will be something

16 that the Board would discuss later.  Okay. 

17 Any other comments?

18             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I'll just

19 interject.  I think, Mr. Jones, what Ms.

20 Miller is trying to say is that if the parties

21 do file a Motion for Reconsideration, then all

22 of the issues that you have that led to the
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1 side bar, I think, will be discussed then.

2             MEMBER JONES:  So let me just say

3 it this way.  Is the motion to be considered

4 a motion for dismissing the application?

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes.

6             MEMBER JONES:  So if the

7 application is being dismissed, if we do vote

8 in the affirmative on that motion, why

9 couldn't the applicant -- why couldn't the

10 protestant come back as a part of five and

11 demonstrate that he is a party of five?  Why

12 would he have to come back as just an abutting

13 property owner?

14             MEMBER ALBERTI:  That's a good

15 point.  That's a good point to clarify.

16             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Yes.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Thank you.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  If the

19 application is dismissed, then -- and there is

20 a new application?  Is that what you --

21             MEMBER JONES:  Well, after this is

22 dismissed, there would have to be a new



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 18

1 application for them to do anything, correct?

2             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Well --

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Well, they

4 have the opportunity for reinstatement, so

5 it's still the same case.

6             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Mr. Jones, if

7 what the -- and this is for your benefit, Mr.

8 Emes.  If the -- if in the Motion to

9 Reconsideration they are arguing that they

10 should be a group of five, then they have to

11 show just cause for why those other four

12 people were not here.

13             Alternatively, he can argue that

14 he should be considered as an abutting owner,

15 so there are two different arguments to be

16 made.  But if he does make -- if he does want

17 to continue to be a group of five, then he has

18 to show just cause as to why those other four

19 individuals could not appear today.

20             MEMBER JONES:  So this is

21 regardless of whether or not the application

22 is dismissed or not?
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1             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  No.

2             MEMBER ALBERTI:  To be reinstated,

3 yes.  If --

4             MEMBER JONES:  No, the

5 application --

6             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Okay.  Just in

7 theory.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Yes.

9             MEMBER ALBERTI:  If we get a

10 Motion for Reconsideration from the owner,

11 from the establishment --

12             MEMBER JONES:  The applicant.

13             MEMBER ALBERTI:  -- from the

14 applicant and we reinstate them, at the same

15 time we would consider the reinstatement, the

16 motion from the protestants for reinstatement

17 and it depends on what they argue.  I mean if

18 they argue they want to be a group of five,

19 then they have to show just cause as to why

20 they were not here today.

21             MEMBER JONES:  So by accepting

22 this motion, we are saying that -- if we agree
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1 or vote in the affirmative of this motion --

2             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Um-hum.

3             MEMBER JONES:  -- then we are

4 indicating that the party of five could not

5 apply as a party of five anew.  They would

6 only be able to be reinstated, but have to

7 demonstrate --

8             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Yes, yes, right.

9             MEMBER JONES:  And that's all I

10 wanted to talk about.

11             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Absolutely.  

12             MEMBER JONES:  That was all.

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Well, no.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Whether I agree

15 with that position, that's why I wanted to

16 confer with legal.

17             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Yes.

18             MEMBER JONES:  I'm not arguing.

19             (Simultaneous speaking.)

20             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I understand the

21 fine point that you are getting at.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Right.
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1             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Maybe we should--

2 could we just hold on one moment?  No.  I

3 don't think.

4             MEMBER JONES:  I'm just trying to

5 clarify with legal and that's why I wanted

6 legal counsel present.  As my Chairman will

7 always find out, I'm not an attorney.

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  This

9 is where I think we are at.  The way our rules

10 work, I'm going to read you the rules that we

11 are looking at.

12             It's 1603.3 "Failure to appear in

13 person or through a designated representative

14 may result in denial of the license

15 application or dismissal of a protest unless

16 in the discretion of the Board good cause is

17 shown for the failure to appear.  A request

18 for reinstatement with the Board must be filed

19 within 10 days of the dismissal or denial

20 date."

21             So this is what I believe we

22 always do and should do in this case, is that
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1 we will dismiss -- I would propose that we

2 dismiss the applicant and thereby the

3 application and that we will dismiss the party

4 of five for failure to appear.

5             However, they each have the

6 opportunity to file a request for

7 reinstatement with the Board showing good

8 cause and I would also suggest that further

9 failure to appear and that Mr. Emes would also

10 have the opportunity, at that time, to put

11 forth any argument you would like about your

12 being an abutting property owner.

13             Okay.  So that's how I would

14 propose that we proceed.  Any other comments

15 before I make a motion?

16             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Mr. Emes, I think

17 it would be -- what I suggest that you do is

18 you contact our general counsel for

19 clarification as to what information you

20 should provide to the Board in your motion.

21             MR. EMES:  Sir, I just want to ask

22 you --
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1             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Because we want

2 to be useful.  We want to be helpful.  And I

3 think that will help you greatly.

4             MR. EMES:  Two of them are very

5 ill, can't appear.  Therefore, could I not

6 just appear on my own and make it simple?

7             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I think again --

8             MEMBER JONES:  So as we have

9 already indicated, you can contact counsel and

10 counsel will provide you the necessary

11 feedback and guidance.

12             MR. EMES:  Thank you very much.

13             MEMBER JONES:  You're very

14 welcome.

15             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Thank you, Mr.

16 Jones.

17             MEMBER JONES:  You're very

18 welcome, sir.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  And that's

20 the other side of where we go forward.  So you

21 understand that as an abutting property owner,

22 you don't need four other people.  So that we



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 24

1 are suggesting that if you are that, feel free

2 to explore those options with our general

3 counsel, so that, you know, you are not

4 running around.  Just get the right

5 information and the Board will really give it

6 due consideration.

7             Okay.  So therefore, if there are

8 no other comments on that issue, I would move

9 that we dismiss the applicant and the party of

10 five in this case for failure to appear at

11 this Status Hearing pursuant to our 23 DCMR

12 1603.3.  Do I have a second?

13             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Second.

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Mr.

15 Silverstein seconded the motion.

16             All those in favor say aye.

17             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Aye.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Aye.

19             MEMBER BROOKS:  Aye.

20             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Aye.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All those

22 opposed?  All those abstaining?
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Abstain.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  The motion

3 passes 4-0-1.  Thank you.

4             So, please, if you have any

5 questions, please contact Ms. Jenkins.

6             MS. CRUSE:  May I make two

7 comments?

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

9             MS. CRUSE:  I heard somebody on

10 the Board mention if they reapply the

11 dismissed and I'm not talking about an appeal

12 of the dismissal, but if they appeal and you

13 turn them down, to reapply am I right that my

14 understanding would be that they could not

15 reapply because the renewal period has passed

16 and what they are trying to do is amend the

17 voluntary agreement?

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I don't want

19 to get too much into making a legal decision

20 here, but what I'm saying -- what I will say

21 is look at 1603.3, which we have, that has

22 been the basis for our ruling which gives all
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1 parties 10 days to file a Motion for

2 Reinstatement.

3             MS. CRUSE:  Right.  I understand

4 that.

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

6             MS. CRUSE:  In that regard, I

7 would just like to also throw out that they

8 are represented by someone I understand is a

9 very good lawyer, Mr. Bill Hog, so they had

10 the opportunity -- they definitely have the

11 opportunity to show up, even if the owner

12 didn't show up.

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  So I

14 don't want to get into that.  That's their

15 burden to write -- to submit something as to

16 why they didn't show up.

17             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  We don't know

19 why that is.

20             MS. CRUSE:  We don't have input

21 into their --

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  You should
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1 serve it on each other.  You need to serve

2 your papers.

3             MS. CRUSE:  Okay.  We would have

4 to serve on -- file for --

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Well, if they

6 don't serve it on you, you can ask Ms.

7 Jenkins.  I mean this is -- the documents are

8 public.  Okay.  At this point, you are -- you

9 know, we are still at the, you know, granting

10 standing.  You are a party though.

11             MS. CRUSE:  I know we are a party,

12 but I --

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  So you should

14 be able to see that.

15             MEMBER ALBERTI:  May I say

16 something, Ms. Miller?

17             MS. CRUSE:  We are always bending

18 backwards --

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes.

20             MS. CRUSE:  -- for these --

21             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Ma'am?  Ma'am?

22             MS. CRUSE:  -- people.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

2             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Both parties need

3 to serve their motions on each other.  So when

4 the applicant files a motion, if they file a

5 Motion for Reconsideration, they will need to

6 serve it on you, both parties, both protestant

7 parties.  And, Mr. Emes, you will have to make

8 sure that you provide a copy to the applicant

9 of your Motion for Reconsideration, assuming

10 that you do do that.

11             I will say that it has been the

12 practice on the Board that if an applicant is

13 dismissed, right, and they are not reinstated,

14 that they are allowed to reapply.  And what

15 that means is that the process starts all

16 over.  They are replacarded and a new protest

17 has to be filed and the whole process starts

18 again.

19             That has been the practice in the

20 past.

21             MS. CRUSE:  Even if it's a

22 practice in the past, the fact is the renewal
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1 period has passed.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

3             MS. CRUSE:  So they don't have the

4 opportunity -- shouldn't have the --

5             MEMBER ALBERTI:  And you can --

6             MS. CRUSE:  We are being -- the

7 community is being terribly burdened.  We have

8 to keep coming down and coming down and then

9 we -- if we were thrown out, we don't get a

10 second bite of the apple.  That would be a

11 second, a third and a fourth bite of the apple

12 and it's absolutely patently unfair.

13             I just want that to be on the

14 record, please, because --

15             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  It's

16 on the record.  I think we need to move on

17 now.  Thank you very much.  If you do have any

18 other questions, please, feel free to ask our

19 general counsel.

20             (Whereupon, the Protest (Status)

21 Hearing in the above-entitled matter was

22 concluded at 10:15 a.m.)
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